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Af‘on’“ UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
‘ REGION §
m 23 SOUTH DEARBORN ST,
J f CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60604
REPLY TO THE ATTENTION OF
0CY 12 089
United States Nuclear Regulatory Comission
Region III

799 Roosevelt Road
Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

Dear Mr. Sreniawski:

Relative to the regulatory concerns communicated to us in your letter of
Septenber 22, 1989, the fcllowing corrective steps have been taken:

You are formally notified that Mr. James Benetti of our staff
has taken over the responsibilities of Radiation Safety Officer
(RS0) for this license. Mr, Benetti holds a Master's Degree in
Physics, with specialized training in Health Physics from the
University of Wisconsin, and has worked for the State of Wisconsin
Radiation Protection Section for five years before joining the
Federal goverrment in 1987. He has worked in the capacity of
Health Physicist for the United States Environmental Protection
Agency (USEPA) and the United States Department of Energy,
Chicago Operations Office, since moving to Chicago. He has been
named in Wisconsin's license (# 48-07436~04) to possess
radiocactive materials. He has been informally serving in the
capacity of RSO since his return to USEPA in April 1982, however,
due to our oversight USNRC was not informed. He has now been
formally named to serve in this capacity. He can be reached at,
FTS 886-6175.

e In accordance with the provisions of our license, we have returned to a
semiannual calibration of the instruments used to perform radiation surveys
of our cesium source. The most recent calibration of these instruments was

performed on September 11, 1989.

Thank you for calling our attention to these concerns. Flease contact
Mr. Benetti or me if you have any additional questions.

Sincerely yours,

)
Gary Gulezian, Chief
Regulatory Analysis Section
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